# Society for Academic Freedom & Scholarship

Number 20 \_\_\_\_\_\_NEWSLETTER\_\_\_\_\_\_ September 1998

ISSN 1203-3197

## **PURPOSES of SAFS**

- 1. Maintaining freedom in teaching, research and scholarship;
- 2. Maintaining standards of excellence in decisions about students and faculty.

Published by the **Society for Academic Freedom and Scholarship**, a society open to all (whether in a university or not) who accept the principles of freedom in teaching, research and scholarship and maintaining standards of excellence in decisions about students and faculty;

**Editor:** Dr. Chris Furedy, **Readings editor**: Judy Wubnig,

Box 235, 6540 Hastings Street, Burnaby, BC, V5B 4Z5

Email: dkimura@sfu.ca

Fax for newsletter submissions: (416) 962-4253 Individual subscriptions: \$10 p.a.; institutional: \$15

## SAFS NEW OFFICE

Doreen Kimura, our new president, will be dealing with all SAFS business from her new office at Simon Fraser University from August 1, 1998:

Box 235 6540 Hastings Street Burnaby, BC, V5B 4Z5 email: dkimura@sfu.ca

#### Consider this...

After July 1998, SAFS will be totally dependent on membership donations for support of its activities. Please keep in mind that you may leave bequests to SAFS in your will, and that such contributions will be invaluable in future for our continued support of SAFS principles.

## Disclaimer

The SAFS *Newsletter* publishes authoritative notices from the Board of Directors. Apart from these, the views expressed are not necessarily those of the Society.

All or portions of the *Newsletter* may be copied for further circulation. We request acknowledgement of the source and would appreciate a copy of any further publication of *Newsletter* material.

### Submissions to the SAFS Newsletter

The editor welcomes short articles, case studies, news items, comments, readings, local chapter news, etc. Longer items are preferred on a 3.5" (MS-DOS) disk in Word Perfect, or by email. Address: **Chris Furedy**, c/o John Furedy, Department of Psychology, University of Toronto, Toronto, Ontario, M5S 3G3. F a x: (416) 962-4253; e m a i l: SAFSN@PSYCH.UTORONTO.CA

SAFS Newsletter MONTH 1997

## SAFS Board of Directors (1998/99)

Doreen Kimura, Ph.D., F.R.S.C., (UWO) *President* John J. Furedy, Ph.D., (U. Toronto) *Past President* Kenneth Hilborn, Ph.D., (UWO)

Paul Marantz, Ph.D., (UBC)

Murray Miles, Dr. Phil., (Brock U.)

Harvey Shulman, M.A., (Concordia U.)

Peter Suedfeld, Ph.D., FRSC, (UBC)

Philip Sullivan, Ph.D., (U. Toronto)

### **Email Addresses**

Doreen Kimura DKIMURA@SFU.CA

John Furedy FUREDY@PSYCH.UTORONTO.CA

Kenneth Hilborn HILBORN@SSCL.UWO.CA Paul Marantz PMARANTZ@UNIXG.UBC.CA

Murray Miles MMILES@SPARTAN.AC.BROCKU.CA

Harvey Shulman HSHULMAN@VIDEOTRON.CA

Peter Suedfeld PSUEDFELD@NEURON3.PSYCH.UBC.CA
Philip Sullivan SULLIVAN@UTIAS.UTORONTO.CA